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President’s Corner
April 2015

Hello NCoCC Members,

I hope this month’s newsletter finds you all in good health.
I’m not feeling up to snuff these past few days.  I guess
something is going around and I caught it.  My doctor has me
on antibiotics and cough medicine.  I’m really hoping I feel better
soon as I always have lots to do around the yard and on the cars.

Speaking of cars, I took our 57 Chevy Nomad to the Deer Springs
Car Show.  I caravanned to the show with Sandy Mayer in his 63
Vette.  Fellow NCoCC member and event organizer, Jack Brackx, greeted us as we entered.  Sandy peeled off and
parked with the Corvettes and I parked with some of my Tri-Five Chevy Club friends.  I’m thinking NCoCC had at
least  7 or 8 participants.  Some, like me, drove their non-Corvette show cars while others were in their Vettes.  The
weather was spectacular and it’s hard to beat parking on the grass there at the Winery.  I was fortunate enough to
win an award, which made the day all the sweeter.  Jack asked me to be sure to thank all of the our members who
attended and supported him and his Cadillac and LaSalle Car Club.

I also want to thank all of our members who supported the Marine Corp Trials at Camp Pendleton in support of the
USO San Diego.  Donna and I were out of town for last year’s event but made it a point this year to not schedule
anything that would prevent us from attending.  This is one of the most emotional experiences I have ever had.
Seeing all of these young men and women who have been severely injured during battle competing in the Trials is so
moving.  This year I think we had about a dozen members attend and support the event.  In addition, we were
recognized as a sponsor of the event and given a very nice plaque.  I believe this is a holdover from when John
Dooley was the CEO and earmarked our donation as means to get our Club more recognition.  As all of you who
attended the meeting when I presented last year’s Plastic Fantastic Raffle proceeds check to the new CEO, Judy
Forrester, know, we made no reference to earmarking the donation for anything.

Speaking of the USO San Diego and all of the fantastic work they do, I want to remind everyone to get busy and get
those raffle donations.  Don’t be afraid to think outside the box when it comes to soliciting donations.  Donna and I
have found it best to approach businesses that we patronize, but that doesn’t mean you should stop there.  Donations
can range from automotive related items to items that women would love to win.  Of course, I’m not saying that
some women wouldn’t like to win automotive related items, LoL!  Our raffle Chairperson, Renee Toomey, is getting
very nervous since she has not heard from many of you.  Remember, this is a key part of our Plastic Fantastic Show
and all of the proceeds go to support the USO San Diego.

While I was at the Deer Park Car Show, I was talking with our National Corvette Museum Ambassador, Bob Hurst,
about membership in the Museum.  I’m concerned that we have members in our Club that are not a member of the
Museum.  I think supporting the Museum is an important part of being a Corvette owner.  In addition to the monthly
magazine and discounts on merchandise, you are supporting the preservation of the history of the Corvette.  This is
the only automotive museum in the world that is dedicated to a singe model of a manufacturer.  If you have never
been to the National Corvette Museum, I strongly encourage you to plan a visit.  Of course, while you are there go
across the street to the Corvette Assembly Plant and take a tour.  I guarantee  you will not regret it.  Check out the
National Corvette Museum’s website at http://www.corvettemuseum.org.

In closing, I want to remind everyone to keep checking the calendar on our website (www.ncocc.com) for new and
exciting activities.

As always I wish everyone safe travels in your Corvette.  I also want to remind you to support: 1) our club charity
the USO of San Diego, 2) all of our military men, women, and veterans, and 3) our fantastic National Corvette
Museum.

Sam
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Club Events Calendar

April  2015

12 LaJolla Concours d’ Elegance

     14 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm

     18  Vette Set Car Show, Redondo Beach

     23  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm

May

  3 COTV Promenade Car Show
     12 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     17 Plastic Fantastic XXXVIII
     28  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm

June

      6 Russo and Steele Auction
      7 Del Mar Fair
      9 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     13 Idyllwild Run
     25  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm
  26-28 Big Bear Bash

July

     14 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     19 Recognition Dinner
     23  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm

August

     11 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     16 Past President’s Picnic
     27  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm

September

      8 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     24 NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm
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Monthly Club Event

There will be a DJ, food, vendors, raffle, 50/50, silent auction, goodie bags, and dash
plaques.  Also a free T-shirt with registration.  Registration will be from 8:00 to
10:00 a.m.  Towels down at 10:00 a.m.  Trophies will be awarded at 3:00 p.m.

There are several couples from our club going up on Friday (the 17th) afternoon and
staying at the Crowne Plaza Redondo Beach.  For more details contact Kathleen
Regenhardt.

If you are interested in going up the morning of the show, contact Terry Thompson.

40th Annual Vette Set Car Show
All Years GM Cars & Trucks

Saturday, April 18th

Ruby’s Diner
245 N Harbor Drive

Redondo Beach, CA  90277
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2015 Marine Corp Trials

Camp Pendleton

The North County Corvette Club, volunteering with the USO San Diego, supported
our Wounded Warriors on March 3rd at the Marine Corp Trials.  We had 16 volunteers.
For those that attended, I say ‘thank you’ for taking your personal time to provide support
for the USO and these brave young men.  A special thanks to Bobby Woods who arranged
for me to be driven to all the venues.

George Marks
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Sam sharing the plaque our club
received as a sponsor of the Marine
Corps Trials.

Photography by:  George Marks
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Photography by:  Dwight Alexander

Deer Park Car Show
Hosted by the San Diego Cadillac and LaSalle Club

March 22nd

This show was held at the Deer Park Winery (Vintage Wine / Car Museum).  This is the largest
collection of convertibles in California, and maybe the nation, according to the Curator working on
Sunday.  It  was a great location for a shady show.  101 cars were registered; most due to the hard work
of Jack Brackx.  Sam Rindskopf won first place with his Nomad and both Rick and Renee Toomey won
raffle prizes.

Dwight Alexander
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Calling all NCoCC Members!

We have a little less than two months until Plastic which will fly by like

there’s no tomorrow.  So, it’s time for you to think about an item  (or

items) you would like to donate for the raffle or for the silent auction we

plan on having as well.

Since both will be donated by the membership or by businesses, it’s up to

us to make sure there are enough nice items on the tables so our

members and guests will want to buy a lot of raffle tickets or bid high for

the silent auction items.  Remember, the ENTIRE proceeds for the raffle

and silent auction will be donated to our charity, the USO of San Diego.

Suggestions for raffle items:  car care products, corvette themed items,

emergency or first aid kits, fire extinguishers, gift cards, home décor

items, nice personal items, small travel accessories, wines/liquors, snack

foods in a basket, etc.  Most of you have attended many car shows and

know the kinds of things you would like to win.

If you do not feel you have time or don’t know what you would like to

contribute, you can also send a check made, payable to NCoCC, with a

note that the check is to be used to help pay for raffle items.  If you would

like to mail the check, you can send it directly to me at 5334 Camino

Jasmine, Bonsall, CA, 92003.  I will see that it gets to the treasurer at the

next meeting.

In order  to allow the raffle committee to organize the items you choose to

donate, we would like to have the items brought to the April meeting.  I

will have my SUV there so I can transport the items to my home.  If you

decide to create a basket of some sort, please remember to keep the

height of the basket low so it can be transported home by the lucky

winner.  Trunk and cabin space in Corvettes is at a premium as you all

know.

If you do not plan to attend the April meeting and will be donating

something, please send me an email at mrsr2me@yahoo.com telling me

what it is so I can add it to the list and then bring it to the show in May.

We have already received a few raffle prizes from members and

promises of other, but the numbers are nowhere near what we believe we

will need to satisfy the number of entrants in the show.

Another thing, if you would like approach a business you deal with for a

prize, we will be very happy.  Sam has a letter all ready to give to

prospective donors that explains we are not a 501c3 charity so the items

would not be deductible as a donation but could still be written off as a

normal business expense (advertising/promotion).  Sam said he would

send the letter out to all members in the next few days.

Looking forward to a successful show and raffle,

Renee Toomey & Kathy Buie

Plastic Fantastic XXXVIII

May 17th

125 cars registered!
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El Centro Air Show
March 14th

Five corvettes departed the PQ Park and ride at
8:10 bound for El Centro Air Show.  We made a
nice cool rest stop at the Golden Acorn Casino.
The winds were a bit gusty around the Boulevard
area.  The air show arrival was around 10:10, with
the show start at 11:00.  As it turned out, they did
not allow coolers into the show.  I took in most of
the static displays and of interest there were some
unique aircraft.  Some of which were: PBY4(B24),
B25, B52, P39, P38 and a P51 “B” model.  I had
to depart early to return for another function,
therefore, I did not get to see the Blue Angels.
They routed the cars out the back side of the base
and along a long rough dirt road.  I know that I
hit some weeds along the way!  I am sure that
some of the others will provide their thoughts on
the show at our next meeting.

Terry Thompson
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Our Club
Club members enjoy planned trips, car shows, fun runs, auto
rallies, and a host of social and Corvette-related events,
including a Holiday Party, an Annual Recognition Dinner, and
the NCoCC Plastic Fantastic all Corvette Show at Seaport
Village.  We support local communities in the San Diego
County area by participating in special event parades and high
school homecoming events.  Our members also devote a time,
energy, and resources in supporting our club charity, the USO
(United Services Organization).

Meetings
Business Meetings are held the second Tuesday of every month
at 7:00 p.m. in The Well Church Meeting Room located at
13604 Midland Road, Poway, CA.  We always welcome and
encourage guests to attend our meetings and to participate in our
club sponsored events.

For a map of our meeting location, please go to our web site at
www.ncocc.com.

Membership
Membership is open to anyone at least 18 years of age who
owns a Corvette.  Applicants must attend two business meetings
and participate in one club event before becoming a member.

Membership in NCoCC entitles you to:

A membership card for you and your significant other.
Discounts on parts and service at participating dealers (Bob
Stall and others).
A club T-shirt.
A name tag.
A newsletter via Email and/or the web site.

Members are expected to attend Business Meetings, maintain
current dues, and support the club by serving on committees and
participating in club events.  Initiation fee is $25.  Dues are paid
in advance: $75 for one year.

We hope this short introduction is helpful.  If you have any
questions, please contact us via email: info@ncocc.com.

NCoCC Cruise News

Editor:  Kathleen Regenhardt

Contributors:
Dwight Alexander
George Marks
Sam Rindskopf
Terry Thompson
Renee Toomey

Email submission for the newsletter no
later than the 23rd of every month!
Kregen@san.rr.com


